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Palm Beach County 
Division of Senior and Veteran Services    Senior Times 

Senior Centers Newsletter  - January 2022 

  

Palm Beach County 
Board of County Commissioners 
Community Services Department 
Division of Senior and 
Veteran Services 

SENIOR CENTERS 
 
MID COUNTY  
3680 Lake Worth Road  
Lake Worth, FL 33461  
Phone: (561) 357-7100 
Fax: (561) 357-7114 
 
NORTH COUNTY  
5217 Northlake Blvd. 
Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418 
Phone: (561) 694-5435 
Fax: (561) 694-9611 
 
WEST COUNTY  
2916 State Road #15 
Belle Glade, FL 33430  
Phone: (561) 996-4808 
Fax: (561) 992-1011 
 
Operating Hours 
Monday-Friday 
8:00AM-5:00PM 
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Reminder 
Due to the COVID-19 virus, the senior centers are actively working to keep seniors safe while 

staying home by providing home delivered meals, resources, telephone reassurance,  

emergency energy assistance, and more. Please follow the guidelines of the Florida   

Department of Health (DOH) and the Center for Disease Control (CDC) by practicing social  

distancing, wearing of masks, avoiding crowded areas and regular hand washing. For  

additional  information about the Senior Center, please contact your local center.  

Recordatorio  

Debido al virus de COVID-19, los centros para personas mayores están trabajando  

activamente para mantener a sus miembros seguros mientras se quedan en casa,  

brindándoles comida, recursos, asistencia telefónica, asistencia energética de emergencia y 

más. Siga las pautas del Departamento de Salud the Florida y el Centro para el Control de 

Enfermedades (CDC) practicando el distanciamiento social, ponerse  cubrecaras, evitar sitios 

populados y lavarse las manos regularmente. Para obtener información adicional sobre el  

Centro para personas mayores, comuníquese con su centro local. 

Hello Senior Center participants!  

Saludos Participantes!  

VIRTUAL PROGRAMMING 

As we continue to practice safety and social distancing, we are  

happy to announce that we will begin a variety of classes  

through Virtual Programming.  

 

If you are interested in joining us, please contact your local senior 

center manager, we will send you the link with instructions on how 

to join in.  
 

PROGRAMACION VIRTUAL 

A medida que continuamos practicando la seguridad y el distanci-

amiento social, nos complace anunciar nuestra Programacion Virtual 

en donde presentaremos una variedad de clases virtualmente.  
 

Si está interesado en unirse a nosotros, comuníquese con el gerente del  

centro para personas mayores de su localidad. Le enviaremos los enlaces y las 

instrucciones sobre cómo unirse.  
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Salutations to All 

I am looking forward to seeing everyone once we        
reopen our doors in 2022.  Senior Center Staff has been 
busy planning a New Year filled with tons of adventure, 
educational classes, and many great parties. It’s going 
to be great to hear the sounds of music, laughter and 
love within our Center once again. I am excited to see 

all of your wonderful smiling faces. 

Be safe and see you soon.  

I look forward to seeing everyone in 2022. 

 
Antoinette (Tina) Austin, Mid County Senior Center — 
Manager  

Happy New Year!!! 2022, Already!!  

May we all walk into the new year healthy and 
blessed. I honestly don’t know where 2021 has 

gone. I am thankful we made it through to another 
year. I have learned to adjust, appreciate every-

thing, and everyone. I am looking forward to 2022, 
in hopes for our center to reopening soon and I am  
filled with excitement to see upcoming events and 

programs. I miss seeing all our participants and 
the feeling of family that our center provides. I 

continue as always full of love and joy. 

Stay Healthy, Keep your spirits up!!  
 

Lots of Love, 

Jacquelyn Uceda, Mid County Senior Center – Assistant Manager  

 

Greetings from the Mid County Senior Center Managers 
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Happy New Year Everyone!  

I look forward to begin to interact with our           
participants in this new year. We want to bring  

back some of your favorite activities and bring in 
some new programming. The year 2021 has come 
and gone and we are going to continue our virtual 
programming. We welcome any participants in our 
hybrid programming. I understand that times have 

not been easy, but thank you for staying strong 
and cheers to the New Year.  

 
Anderson Phebe, North County Senior Center — 

Manager  

Greetings and Happy Holidays Everyone! 

It has been a rough year in 2021, with all these 
things happening in the world today, but I am 
staying safe and looking forward to reopening 
our senior center. I miss all of our participants  
and volunteers. I miss the joyful sounds and     

noises of a busy center. I do enjoy to reflect on 
how lively and fun the center used to be. I wish 

everyone Happy Holidays and a Happy New 
Year. Please, be safe, cautious, and don’t     

forget to wear your mask. See you guys soon.  

 

Wilfred Belisle, North County Senior Center — 
Assistant Manager 

Greetings from the North County Senior Center Managers 
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Greetings…! My name is Devon McLean; I recently came on 

board as the new Senior Center Manager for West County 

(Belle Glade). I have a Master of Business Administration 

(MBA) and have worked in public service for the past 15 

years; twelve of which were in Belle Glade. I am also a gradu-

ate of the Leadership Glades program. This program gave me 

the opportunity to learn about the rich culture and history of 

the Glades through the interactions with citizens, leaders and 

businesses of the Western communities.  

The West County Senior Center plays a vital role in the com-

munity by providing programs and activities that enhances 

the quality of life for seniors. Unfortunately, due to the pan-

demic, the center has been closed for an extended period of time which limits our 

ability to provide in-person programs and activities. Nonetheless we have leveraged 

technology to continue providing some activities for our participants.  

During the shutdown we took the opportunity to renovate the building and update the 

furniture and equipment. I am excited to take on my new role and look forward to wel-

coming back all our participants and volunteers to the West County Senior Center.  If 

you are not yet signed up for any of our programs and activities, please feel free to 

reach out to me and I will be happy to provide you with all the necessary information.  

Stay Safe, 

Devon Mclean , West County Senior Center — Manager  

Greetings from the West County Senior Center Manager  
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Happy New Year! My name is Jose Zayas, 

and I work with the Adult Day Cares at the 

Mid and North-County Senior Centers. 

When I began as an Adult Day Care       

Manager the pandemic had just began. The     

pandemic impacted our centers keeping 

our doors closed. We are looking forward 

to working alongside the Senior Centers 

providing care and supervision to seniors 

who need additional support. We look for-

ward to reopening and serving our seniors 

with the love, patience, and understanding.  

Sincerely,  

Jose M. Zayas– Adult Daycare Manager II 

Greetings, from the Adult Day Care! How 

fast the year has gone by, and we have 

been patiently awaiting to see everyone in 

2022. Our wheels are turning, and we are 

continually thinking of ways to make our 

daycare centers the best they can be.  We 

hope that this New Year will bring us to-

gether through creativity, activity and a 

joyful spirit.  We hope that you have a safe 

and happy New Year. 

Sincerely, 

Heather Caron 

Adult Day Care Manager I 

Greetings from our Adult Day Care Managers 
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January 2022 

VIRTUAL PROGRAMMING  
ACIVITIES CALENDAR 
*Classes and schedules are subject to change. 

MONDAY 
9:30—10:00 a.m.  VIRTUAL EXERCISE || Ejercicio 

10:30—11:30 a.m.  Virtual BINGO: Every Monday ||                         
 

TUESDAY 
9:30—10:00 a.m.  VIRTUAL EXERCISE  || Ejercicio 

10:00—11:00 a.m.  Tai-Chi 

1:00—2:00 p.m. Seniors in Technology || Tecnología para perso               

nas mayores) 
 

WEDNESDAY  
9:30—10:00 a.m.    VIRTUAL EXERCISE || Ejercicio 

10:00—11:30 a.m.  Spanish Book Club 

  1st & 3rd Wednesday of the month \\ 1er y 3er     

miércoles  

                               del mes 

 

THURSDAY 
9:30—10:00 a.m.  VIRTUAL EXERCISE || Ejercicio  

10:00—11:00 a.m.  Tai-Chi 

11:00—12:00 p.m.  Managers Corner || La Esquina del Gerente  

 

FRIDAY 
9:30– 10:00 a.m.   VIRTUAL EXERCISE || Ejercicio 

1:00– 2:00 p.m.    Senior Center Game Hour|| Hora de Juegos  
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ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE 810 Datura St., Ste. 300, West Palm Beach, FL 33401 | Phone: (561) 355-4746 | Fax: (561) 355-3222 

ABOUT DIVISION OF SENIOR AND VETERAN SERVICES 
 
Palm Beach County Division of Senior and Veteran Services provide seniors with every 
stage of assistance needed for their continuum of care through the elder years. From 
DOSS active Senior Centers to  more structured Adult Day Care and In-home Services, 
DOSS provides accessible, high-quality programs to assist seniors.  
 
Veteran Services serves all military veterans and their dependents, including Merchant 
Marines and other auxiliaries, in developing and filing  
claims and appeals with the Department of Veterans Affairs.  

Palm Beach County 

Board of County Commissioners 
Robert S. Weinroth, Mayor 

Gregg K. Weiss, Vice Mayor  

Maria G. Marino 

Dave Kerner  

Maria Sachs  

Melissa McKinlay 

Mack Bernard 

 

County Administrator 

Verdenia C. Baker 
In accordance with the provisions of the Americans with 

Disabilities Act (ADA), this publication is available in alternate 

formats. Please call PBC Community Services Department’s 

Community and Volunteer Engagement office at (561) 355-4501 

to make your request. 

January 1st, 2022 

Happy New Year 

 

January  17, 2022  

Martin Luther King Jr. 

Day  

Palm Beach County 

Board of County Commissioners 

Community Services Department 

Division of Senior and Veteran Services 

810 Datura Street 

West Palm Beach, FL 33411 
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